


Liturgical Ministers 
May 27 & 28 

Greeters: 
   4pm SG: Lucille Heinzen 
   8am HT: Randy & Sandy Neils 
   10am SG: Alice Petermann 
   7pm HT: Volunteers 
    

Lectors: 
   4pm SG: Tom Kopanski 
   8am HT: Mike Kleczewski 
   10am SG: Jerry Dewane 
   7pm HT: Cecelia DeBruin 
    

Extra Ordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
   4pm SG: Mary Olig, Jill Riesterer 
   8am HT: Dennis & Lois Albright 
   10am SG: Deb Peterson, Jean Blattner 
   7pm HT: None 
     

Ushers: 
   4pm SG: Greg Stebnitz, Mark Kenneke 
   8am HT: Dale Post, Tom Knier, Glenn Neils 
   10am SG: Kieth Biese, Joe Weber 
   7pm HT: Matt Schneider, Volunteers 
    

Servers: 
   4pm SG: Cecelia DeBruin 
   8am HT: Paul & Adam Faust 
   10am SG: Kayla Peterson 
   7pm HT: Mason Schneider 
    

Scrip:  
   4pm SG: Debbie Griem 
   8am HT: Ruth Kleczewski 
   10am SG: Alice Petermann 

The Ascension of the Lord 

Parish News 
 

The Rosary will be prayed every Tuesday at 6pm at SG from May 
through October.  
   

Is the Mass Intention for Your Loved One?  We invite you to pre-
sent the gifts at offertory.  The gift bearers represent the entire parish 
as we return to God a small part of the many blessings that He has 
given to us.  What a wonderful way to express thanks and joy to God 
by bearing these gifts!  Call the parish office during the week or 
speak to an usher before Mass to fulfill the role of gift bearers.    
 

NEW Bulletin Deadline With the change of summer office hours, 
bulletin submissions must be received the Tuesday two weeks prior 
to the date of print.  Example:  June 3 & 4 bulletin; submission dead-
line is Tuesday, May 23. 
    
June Edition of Word Among Us is available at the back of church 
and in the parish offices. 
   

Thank You to the Clean-up & Landscaping Crew 
at Holy Trinity of Lois & Dennis Albright, Dennis Graf, 
Tom Knier, Dale Post, Bob Salm, & Grace Salm. The 
stones and edging around the shed will help with 
erosion control. Thank you! 
    

Holy Trinity Parishioners: Do you have young children and teens 
living at home? If so, mark your calendars for May 21! Come, get to 
know some of the other families in our parish. The Christian Women 
are planning for a Family Fun Day in honor of St. Isidore the Farmer 
at no cost to your family. Contact Danielle Faust for questions, 920-
773-0026. 
     

Volunteers Needed to clean Rectory windows. Monday, May 22 at 
9am. Members from both parishes welcome. The more hands, the 
merrier! 

May 22—May 28 
Sanctuary Candles  

are burning in memory/honor of: 
 
HT:  Nick  
SG:  Gary & Steve Baumann, Marie Dineen 

Worship Schedule 
 
Saturday May 20—Easter Weekday 
   4pm SG  + Niles & Beatrice Schueler 
 

Sunday May 21—The Ascension of the Lord 
   8am HT  +  Deceased Members of Herb Schuler & Clarence  
 Stahl Families 
10am SG  + Betty Fay Schleh 
  7pm HT + People of Holy Trinity & St. Gregory Parishes 
 

Monday May 22—Easter Weekday 
   8am HT  Rosary only. No Communion Service. 
 

Tuesday May 23—Easter Weekday 
   8am HT  Rosary only.  No Communion Service. 
 

Wednesday May 24—Easter Weekday 
   8am SG  Communion Service 
 

Thursday May 25—Easter Weekday 
   8am SG  People of Holy Trinity & St. Gregory Parishes 
   

Saturday May 27—Easter Weekday 
  4pm SG  + Nenahlo Family 
 

Sunday May 28—Pentecost Sunday 
   8am HT  +  Mercedes Bennin-Smaxwell 
10am SG  For Religious in Diocese of Green Bay 
  7pm HT  Little Innocents 

St. Gregory Stewardship: May 13 & 14, 2023 
 
 

                           Weekly       Fiscal Year Budget 
Envelopes                   $2,942.50         $165,000.00 
Loose                      $   237.00         $  12,000.00 
Total                      $3,179.50         $177,000.00 
Support Budget/Week      $3,403.85         $168,604.90 received for year 

Difference this Week    - $  224.35         $    8,395.10 needed by 6/30/23        

                                
Total May Green Sunday: $65.00      

Holy Trinity Stewardship for May 14, 2023 
 
 

                                              Weekly    Fiscal Year Budget 
Envelopes                         $  2,638.00       $105,520.00 
Loose                                $     319.80       $  12,000.00 
Total                                  $  2,957.80       $117,520.00 
Support Budget/Week     $  2,260.00       $102,667.54 received for year 

Difference This Week      $     697.80       $  14,852.46 needed by 6/30/23 

 

Green Sunday: $0.00   

This Week’s Second Collection:  May 20 & 21 
Home Missions—Our Own Needs 

“Strengthening the Church at Home” 
 
Choose how to use your gift:  Black and Indian Missions exists to 
build Christian communities among the Native American, African 
American and Alaskan Native people.  The Catholic Communica-
tions Campaign modernizes how the church communicates the joy of 
the Gospel nationwide and locally.  The Catholic University of 
America prepares the next generation of Catholic leadership, both 
religious and lay.    The Catholic Home Missions provides financial 
assistance for Mass, the sacraments and faith formation.  Thank you! 



Year of Mary 
October 1, 2022 to December 8, 2023 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 
 
 The Lord has risen!  He has truly 
risen! 

It is hard to believe that it’s almost the end 
of the Easter Season, and soon we will not be using 
that greeting anymore.  But the end of the Easter 
Season draws our attention to a number of im-
portant Catholic feasts, and for me personally, it’s 
also close to my birthday.   

This Sunday is the celebration of the Ascen-
sion of the Lord.  Next Sunday is the celebration of 
Pentecost, followed by Trinity Sunday a week later.  
Since this is the patronal feast of the church in 
School Hill, there will be a special breakfast after 
the 8:00 am Mass to make the occasion especially 
festive.  Lastly, my favorite Sunday of the whole 
year, the Feast of Corpus Christi. 

It was in the presence of the Blessed Sacra-
ment that my Catholic Faith was set on fire, and 
drawing close to our Lord present in the Eucharist 
in the tabernacles of our churches never fails to 
renew my energy.  In 2011, I was ordained the day 
before Corpus Christi, so my first Mass as a priest 
was on the Sunday of Corpus Christi.  The Eucharist 
is a dear love of mine, and I wish to share that love 
with you.     

At Bishop Ricken’s request our parishes will 
be reviving the practice of the Corpus Christi pro-
cession this year.  Starting this weekend, and each 
weekend until Corpus Christi, the bulletin will have 
information about the Corpus Christi procession. 

Now it’s not really my style to talk about my 
birthday in the bulletin column, but a number of 
people have already asked me about it, so I will pro-
vide you with two of my birthday wishes.   

My first wish is that the Corpus Christi pro-
cession has large and enthusiastic participation.   

My second wish is that we really take seri-
ously the obligation to pray daily.  I hope that when 
I am called to my next parish (and I have no clue 
when that will be) that the next priest is over-
whelmed by the number of people in these parishes 
who have deep prayer lives.  I encourage you to con-
sider going on an Entrust Retreat.  They are free.  
Don’t buy me any books for my birthday, but buy 
yourself a book about prayer.  I have two to recom-
mend: Prayer for Beginners by Dr. Peter Kreeft, 
and Prayer Primer by Fr. Thomas Dubay.  If you do 
not already pray the Rosary, pray a Rosary for me 
on my birthday.  If you do not already read scrip-
ture, begin with the first chapter of the Gospel of 
Matthew on my birthday, and continue with a chap-
ter a day until you have read all four Gospels.  

   

  Blessings, 
   Fr. Bill 

Dates to 
Remember 

 
May 18—May 24  Father on Vacation 
May 20 & 21  Second Collection:  Home Missions—Our Own Needs 
May 27 & 28  Second Collection:  Green Sunday 
Mon May 29  Memorial Day—Offices Closed 

Thoughts for Today’s Readings 
 
To the Point:  Finally comes the moment for which the 
last weeks have prepared us.  Jesus is going away, at 
least in one sense: the disciples will not have his bodily 

presence to which they have become accustomed.  He gives them 
their mission for while he is away: to make disciples, to baptize, to 
teach all that Jesus has taught.  This will be the ongoing work of the 
church, work that continues even today.  And Jesus does not leave 
the disciples—or us—alone in this work.  Many of our Easter sea-
son readings have prepared us for this moment.  He remains pre-
sent in the breaking of the bread; he has promised the Holy Spirit 
as guide and companion.  He is with us always, never leaving us 
alone, even when the life of faith is a struggle. 
 
To Experience:  Each of us is called to share in the evangelizing 
work that Christ entrusts to the disciples here.  For laypersons, it is 
not always apparent how we are making disciples or teaching the 
faith or leading others to baptism.  But opportunities abound and 
every relationship is a chance to make Christ more present to 
someone, baptized or not, who might not know him well.  
 
1. Do you feel Christ’s presence with you?  In what ways is it easy 

or hard to trust? 
2. How do you feel when you imagine Christ’s return to earth?  

What do you still need to do to be ready for it? 
3. In the gospel, Jesus gives his disciples three tasks for while he 

is away:  They are to make disciples, to baptize, and to teach 
all that Jesus has taught.  This is now the ongoing mission of 
the church.  In what ways do you participate in these tasks? 

 
Source: Living Liturgy 2023, Liturgical Press 

Mass Readings for Week of May 22—May 28 
 Readings  Gospel 

Mon/May 22 Acts 19:1-8  John 16:29-33 
Tues/May 23 Acts 20:17-27  John 17:1-11a 
Wed/May 24 Acts 20:28-38  John 17:11b-19 

Thurs/May 25 Acts 22:30;23:6-11 John 17:20-26 
Fri/May 26 Acts 25:13b-21  John 21:15-19 
Sat/May 27 Acts 28:16-20, 30-31 John 21:20-25 

Sun/May 28 Acts 2:1-11 
  I Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13   John 20:19-23 



 

Made possible by a grant from the Diocese of Green Bay Catholic Foundation. 

“Change A Life” Campaign  
benefiting The Crossing in Manitowoc 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Baby bottles available for pick up at the back of Holy Trinity Church. 
Sponsored by Holy Trinity Christian Women. 

Pizza & Movie Night  
Saturday, May 27 

5:30pm Pizza, 6pm Movie   
Holy Trinity Parish Hall 

 
What if God gave you a 

second chance? 
 
In the tradition of It's a 
Wonderful Life and The 
Family Man, What If tells 
the story of Ben Walker, a 
high-powered business-
man given a glimpse into 
what his life would look 
like had he followed his 

true calling to be a pastor and marry his college sweetheart.  
 

What If...is a story of finding your true purpose in life. 

 
Reserve Your Seat TODAY! 

 
 

Summer Motor Coach Tour 
Friday, June 9, 2023 

 

• Our Lady of Good Help Shrine, Champion 
• Cathedral Book & Gift (St. Francis Xavier Cathedral Gift 

Shop), Green Bay 

• Fr. O’Brien’s Curran Spirituality Center, Denmark 
• Drive-thru at Carmelite Nuns’ Monastery, Denmark 

• Lunch (at local restaurant; not included in cost) 
 

Leave St. Gregory Church parking lot at 7am 

Arrive home about 5:30pm 

 

$35 per person 

Registration forms available at the back of either church  

or at the parish offices.  

RSVP with payment by May 30 
Make checks payable to: St. Gregory Caring Hearts & Hands 

Drop registration & payment at the parish office or  

in a sealed envelope in the weekend collection basket. 

 

Sponsored by: St. Gregory Caring Hearts & Hands 

This Week on FORMED ...  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As the pastor of both of these great parishes, I 
have decided to close the parish offices on Fri-
days from Memorial Day until Labor Day.  Office 
hours will remain the same Monday through 
Thursday.  This will not affect the Mass sched-
ule or our ability to respond to urgent pastoral 
situations.  Parish work is busy and irregular 
and it is often difficult to provide adequate 
time off for our staff members.  Since parish 
work often slows down during the summer 
months, it seems like this is an opportunity to 
provide some well deserved time off without 
negatively impacting parish services.  This has 
been discussed with both parish councils and 
will be re-evaluated in September. 

 
    - Fr. Bill Brunner 



 

Corpus Christi Celebration 

June 11, 2023 

9am Mass at St. Gregory Parish 

Procession to Follow 

 

 

Frequently Asked Questions About Eucharistic Processions 

 

Starting in 2023, the Most Reverend David L. Ricken, Bishop of Green 

Bay, is highly encouraging each parish in the diocese to offer a Eucharis-

tic Procession as part of the celebration of the Solemnity of the Most Ho-

ly Body and Blood of the Lord. Bishop Ricken would like Eucharistic Pro-

cessions to be an annual celebration at each of the parishes in the Dio-

cese of Green Bay. 

 

Since Holy Trinity Parish and St. Gregory Parish share a priest, they will 

also be sharing a celebration of Corpus Christi and a procession. This 

year Corpus Christi falls on Sunday, June 11. There will not be 8:00 AM 

Mass at Holy Trinity. There will not be 10:00 AM Mass at St. Gregory. 

Instead, there will be one Mass at 9:00 AM at St. Gregory, followed immediately by the Eucharistic Proces-

sion around the village of St. Nazianz. Next year, Holy Trinity will host the Mass and Procession. 

 

Both parishes have a rich tradition of Corpus Christi processions. It is thought that the first local Corpus 

Christi procession was held in St. Nazianz in 1855. These continued as annual celebrations until at least 

1976. The traditional procession route started at St. Gregory Church, passed through the settlement, con-

tinued south to the JFK Prep property, and returned though the woods to the parish church. This year’s 

procession will be much shorter. Historic pictures show that at its height, the procession was nearly a mile 

long. Less is known about the Eucharistic Procession held in School Hill, but their celebration is well attest-

ed to by the numerous pictures in the parish archives. 

 

Following are some frequently asked questions about the Corpus Christi procession: 

 

What does “Corpus Christi” mean? 

The words “Corpus Christi” mean “Body of Christ” and are another name for the “Solemnity of the Body 

and Blood of Christ” celebrated on the Sunday after Trinity Sunday. This solemnity marks with particular 

emphasis the doctrine of Christ’s real presence—body, blood, soul, and divinity—in the Eucharist. 

 

What is a Corpus Christi procession? 

A Corpus Christi procession usually begins after the celebration of Mass, at which the host for the proces-

sion is consecrated. Placed in a monstrance (a sacred vessel that displays the sacred host to the faithful), 

the Blessed Sacrament is then carried out of the church and through the streets of the city or neighbor-

hood accompanied by the songs and prayers of the people. Often there are altars decorated along the 

route where the monstrance is placed and the people are blessed. In this way the Church shows that 

Christ, here among us, walks with us on our pilgrimage to heaven. 



 

What are the origins of the Corpus Christi procession? 

The Corpus Christi procession and many of the other Eucharistic devotions seem to have begun in the 

twelfth and thirteenth centuries. These devotions responded to a multitude of factors, among which were a 

greater appreciation and understanding of Christ’s Eucharistic presence and a desire to express this truth 

outwardly. Influencing the rise in Eucharistic devotions were the visions of an Augustinian nun, Juliana of 

Liège, in 1209 that indicated an annual celebration devoted to the Body of Christ should be added to the 

Church’s calendar. In 1264, Pope Urban IV, who had resided in Liège prior to his becoming Pope and was 

familiar with Juliana’s visions, established the feast of the Body of Christ for the entire Church. St. Thomas 

Aquinas (d.1274) is said to have composed the liturgical texts for this new feast, as well as the hymns “O 

Salutaris Hostia” and “Tantum Ergo” which are still sung today. 

 

What is the relationship of the Corpus Christi procession to the Mass? 

The Corpus Christi procession and all other Eucharistic devotions must be understood as being rooted in 

the celebration of the Mass. One basic principle for every Eucharistic devotion is that they “must have an 

intrinsic reference to the Eucharistic Sacrifice, dispose the faithful for its celebration, and prolong the wor-

ship which is essential to that Sacrifice” (Directory on Popular Piety, n.161). The celebration of the Eucha-

rist, in the words of Pope Benedict XVI, “is itself the Church’s supreme act of adoration” (Sacramentum 

Caritatis, n.66). Seen in this way, Eucharistic devotions and the Mass complement one another and are 

not in competition with each other. 

 

Why should we participate in the Corpus Christi procession? 

“The annual procession on the feast of Corpus Christi…has a special importance and meaning for the pas-

toral life of the parish or city…. When the Eucharist is carried through the street in a solemn procession 

with singing, the Christian people give public witness of faith and devotion toward the sacrament”      

(HCWEOM, nos. 101, 102). Says Pope John Paul II, “The devout participation of the faithful in the Eucha-

ristic procession on the Solemnity of the Body and Blood of Christ is a grace from the Lord which yearly 

brings joy to those who take part in it” (Ecclesia de Eucharistia, n.10). He continues: “In the humble signs 

of bread and wine, changed into the body and blood, Christ walks beside us as our strength and our food 

for the journey, and he enables us to become, for everyone, witnesses of hope” (n.62). 

 

Adapted from the Office of Sacred Worship of the Diocese of La Crosse 



Sacrament Celebration 
 

Benedict Bartholomew,  
son of Donald & Alyssa Kupinski,  

baptized at Holy Trinity Parish 
on Sunday, May 21. 

 
 

 
May Jesus,  

who loves all children,  
bless your precious little one  

with His love and grace  
on this day and always. 

Memorial Day 2022 (Monday, May 29) 
Wagner-Eberle-Sukowaty American Legion Post 477 

A 77-Year Tradition 

 
Ceremonies at local cemeteries consists of a memorial prayer, the reading of 
names of each Veteran buried in that cemetery, a three-round volley by the 

Honor Guard, and the playing of taps. 
 

7:15    Ucker Road—near St. Nazianz 
7:30    Holy Trinity—School Hill 
7:45    Meeme Center Cemetery 
8:00    St. Fidelis—Spring Valley 
8:15    St. James—Spring Valley 
8:30    St. Isidore—Osman 
8:45    St. Thomas the Apostle—Newton 
9:00    Salem Ebenezer—Newton 
9:15    St. John—Newtonburg 
10:15  Salvatorian—St. Nazianz 
10:45  St. Gregory—St. Nazianz 

Memorial Day Masses 
“We Remember and Honor” 

Holy Trinity Cemetery 

8am 
Bring Lawn Chairs 

 
If inclement weather, Mass  

will be celebrated  
in Holy Trinity Church. 

St. Gregory Parish 

10am 
 

Immediately followed by 
the ceremony in the  

parish cemetery led by 
the American Legion 

Post 477.  

Celebrate the  
Feast of The Most Holy Trinity 

June 4, 2023 
 

 
 

Join us for 8am Mass 
with breakfast to 

follow 
 

A special treat is 
planned for 7pm 

Mass 

 

Our Catholic Parish Communities  
will be Honoring  

our Graduates  
 

(College, High School, & 8th Grade)  
 

 
 

Saturday, June 17  
4:00 pm Mass at St. Gregory Parish 

 
Sunday, June 18   

8:00 am Mass at Holy Trinity Parish 
 

You are invited to attend Mass at either parish  
to receive a special blessing.  

 
HS & College Grads—Please wear your cap and gown with cords. 

 
We look forward to praying and celebrating with you.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Feast of Corpus Christi 
The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

 
Sunday, June 11 

 
9:00 am at St. Gregory Parish 

(only one Sunday morning Mass offered) 
 

Immediately following Mass, a short Eucharistic 
Procession will take the Blessed Sacrament into 

the community before returning to church. A short 
Adoration and Benediction at the church will con-

clude the day’s celebrations. 



Area Parish Events & Faith Formation Opportunities 
 
May 23  The World Awaits You: A Zoom Retreat for Soon to Be or 
Recent College Graduates, 6:30-7:30pm. Franciscan Sister of Chris-
tian Charity offer this retreat to Young Adult Women who are taking 
steps forward and rising to the promise of God’s plans for them.  Wom-
en who are ready to chart a course or recalibrate their intended plans 
are welcome.  Register at https://fscc-calledtobe.org.  Call or text ques-
tions to Sr. Julie Ann 920-323-9632. 
 
May 26  St. John’s UCC, Schwarzwald Outreach Team is holding a 
Brat Fry at Miesfeld’s, Sheboygan, 9am to 2:30pm. Brats, hamburg-
ers and home baked goods. 

Holy Land Pilgrimage 
 

Fr. Paul DeMuth and Dcn. Mark Mullins invite you to join them in an 
inspirational pilgrimage to the Holy Land May 20—June 2, 2024.  
We will journey with a Palestinian Christian guide to significant holy 
sites in Galilee, Jericho, Bethlehem, and Jerusalem with daily Mass.  
Accommodations include 4-star hotels with breakfast & dinner most 
days.  George’s International Tours will provide this pilgrimage for 
the reasonable cost of approximately $3,500 plus round trip airfare 
from Chicago.  Prayerfully consider joining us on this once-in-a-
lifetime experience by contacting Fr. Paul at pdemuthsen-
ior@gmail.com; 920-737-2981 or Dcn. Mark at 
m.g.mullins76@gmail.com; 920-737-9429. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday, June 16, 2023 
Autumn Ridge Golf Course 

 
 
Event includes:  9-hole golfing               cribbage tournament                evening meal                  silent auction 
                                    50/50 raffles                 games                                      live oral auction 
 

 
Other Opportunities to Show Support: 

• Sponsor a golf hole.  (Levels of $400, $200, $100 & $75 available.  Contact a committee member.) 

• Donate new merchandise, gift certificates, gift baskets, etc., for bucket raffles or silent & oral auction items. 

• Purchase and/or help us sell “Turn up the Heat” raffle tickets.  This raffle supports the new boilers we need to purchase this 
summer AND provides great cash payouts! 

• Volunteer for one of the day’s festivities?  (Contact a committee member for details.) 

• Provide a monetary donation to be used towards the event.   
 
If you would like to support this cause, please respond with your generosity by June 1, 2023 and know that we are 
grateful for your continued support! 
 
We hope to see you there to join in the fellowship & fun that is enjoyed by all! 
 
St. Gregory Parish 
2023 Spring Fling & Golf Outing Committee 
 

Mark and Liz Kenneke - Tom and Amy Kopanski - Frank and Jill Riesterer - Ken and Kathy Riesterer 

& Golf Outing 

 

 Enjoy a Delicious Meal 
Chicken, Bacon Wrapped Pork,  

Parmesan Roasted Potatoes, & Salad 
 

$22 a person or 2 tickets for $40 
Dinner tickets available after Masses &  

at Parish Office beginning May 17 
(*Limited tickets available at the door.  We’re looking for a head 

count because of the food supply chain challenges.) 
 

Dinner Served 5:15—8:00 

Golf Tee Times 
2:00—5:30 

Call Greg at 773-0050 to schedule 
 

Silent Auction 
4:30—7:15 

 
“Turn Up the Heat” Raffle Drawing 

7:45 
 

Oral Auction 
Begins at 8:00 



Weekend of May 20 & 21, 2023 

Pray for the Sick:  
 

Mary Mueller, Kay Binversie, Tom Pelk, Fritz Koeppen,  
Jim Riesterer, Ken Schmidt, Kylie Cox 

 

To add or remove a name from this listing, a family member should call 
your Parish Office-SG: 773-2511 or HT: 773-2380    Thank you. 

SG Prayer Line: Lucille Heinzen at 773-2317 
    

SG Nursing Home/Assisted Living: Melissa Frost  
      773-3270 
    

SG Caring Hearts & Hands: Melissa Frost  
      773-3270 
    

SG Food Pantry: Faye Riesterer at 773-2422 
    

HT Prayer Line: Complete card by suggestion box in back of church 
      or call the parish office.   
 
 

Would you like to receive Communion at home? 
    

St. Gregory parishioners please contact: Mary Olig 775-4756,  
      Gene Riesterer 773-2585, or the parish office 773-2511. 
   

Holy Trinity parishioners please contact: Dennis and Karen Graf  
      693-8700 or the parish office 920-773-2380. 

Parish  
Outreach 

ST. GREGORY SCRIP        
  Scrip is sold in the parish office:  

  Monday—Friday 8am-Noon 
After Masses Saturday and Sunday  

 

Scrip Coordinators: 
Marlene Zutz 775-4253 

Sue Popp 773-2319 

Scrip cards are available for hundreds of stores!  Don’t see what 
you need?  We will special order it for you!  Just ask. 

Scrip sales for week ending May 14: $3,240.81 
3% (average) profit to the parish: $97.22 

Legacy Gifts to Holy Trinity Parish 
Current projects for donation consideration: 
• Replace candelabras 
• Regilding of the Chalice 
• Vestments (priest, altar servers) 
• Bathroom remote control light switches 
• Sponsor flowers for Sunday Mass 

Muchas Gracias! 
 

Thank you to the families and catechists 
who provided treats for and served at 

this year’s hospitality days sponsored by RE.  RE is 
hosting hospitality this weekend at Holy Trinity.  

They hosted last December at St. Gregory.  

 
SCRIP is sold in parish office:  
Monday—Friday 8am-Noon 

 Before and after 8am Mass on Sunday 

Scrip Coordinator questions~920-773-2380 

Thank you to all who continue to purchase SCRIP! 
 

New to inventory: Café on Calumet $25. 
Also available Henning's $10 

HOLY TRINITY  
SCRIP  

PROGRAM 

Sales ending May 14 — $3,220 (includes online sales) 
Profits ending May 14 — $126.15 (includes online sales) 

      HT Christian Women Calendar Winners are… 
 

      May   7  -  $30    Jen Albright, Kiel         #1887 
      May   8  -  $20    Gerald Salm, Newton         #1554 
      May   9  -  $20    Scott Zipperer, Newton          #012 
      May 10  -  $20    Gary Linzmeier, Manitowoc        #1562 
      May 11  -  $20    Liz Kenneke, Valders          #832 
      May 12  -  $20    Carol Daun, Kiel            #1455 
      May 13  -  $20    Alyssa Lallensack, Cleveland        #562 

The following  
parish family members  

are serving  
our nation in the  
Armed Forces:       

 
Jesse Augustine,  
Kurt Binversie,  

Sydney Binversie,  
Connor Faucett,  
Dustin Koenig,  

Matthew Koenig, Samuel Koenig, Brandon Mueller, Adam Satori,  
Anton Simon 

 
Please contact the parish office to add or remove a family member. 

Did you financially support the Bishop’s Ap-
peal in 2023?  If your answer is ‘no’, you will con-
tinue to receive mailings from the Catholic Foun-
dation.  Even though our parishes have met our 
goals, the campaign continues throughout the 
year. 

 
Did you miss the opportunity to share your support with the 
one by One Campaign or the Bishop’s Appeal?  Don’t worry!   
You will have additional opportunities to support upcoming projects 
right in your own parish!  As previously mentioned at Masses, both 
parishes have large projects currently being discussed by the coun-
cils.  Stay tuned for more information. 

To make a One by One payment toward your pledge, please mail it 
to the following address … 
 

Catholic Foundation of the Diocese of Green Bay 
PO Box 22550 

Green Bay, WI 54305-2550 
 

This is a locked box specifically for receiving  
campaign pledges.  Thank you! St. Gregory Parish Boiler Project Update 

 

• Overall Estimated Cost: $165,000 

• Usable Parish Funds:  $  89,967 

• Parishioner Gifts:  $    6,325 

• Remaining Balance:  $  68,708 
 
Contract has not yet been signed.  Final costs pending upon final 

review from the Diocese of Green Bay.   




